
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a ) 

Ameren Missouri’s 2nd Filing to Implement  ) 

Regulatory Changes in Furtherance of Energy ) File No. EO-2015-0055 

Efficiency as Allowed by MEEIA  ) 

MOTION FOR A COMMENSURATE TWO DAY EXTENSION 

COMES NOW the Office of the Public Counsel (OPC), by and through counsel, and for 

its Comments states as follows: 

1. On July 18, 2018, the Staff of the Public Service Commission (Staff) requested a

two day extension in the “EM&V Plan and Timeline” approved by the Public Service 

Commission (Commission) on February 10, 2016. 

2. The extension was requested specifically to enable the Commission’s Auditor,

Steve Grover, to file his final auditor’s report regarding Program Year 2017. The filing is 

projected to be late due to certain workpapers being delivered to the Staff three days late on July 

16th, 2018, as opposed to July 13th. 

3. The OPC does not object to this objection, and respects is necessity.

4. In consideration of the delay though, the OPC requests that a commensurate

extension of two days be applied to the successive deadlines for when a change request may be 

requested and for when stakeholder group responses to a change request are due. 

WHEREFORE, the OPC respectfully submits its motion. 
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